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To: Northwell Health Laboratories Clients   

From:   Dwayne Breining, M.D., Executive Director, Northwell Health Laboratories  

Date:    July 17, 2024  

Re:  Updated Guidelines for the Collection and Ordering of  Blood Cultures due to  

       Global Shortage of Blood Culture Bottles   

 

Due to an ongoing global shortage of Blood Culture bottles Northwell Health has implemented updated 

guidelines for the collection and ordering of Blood Cultures. These guidelines will help to ensure the most 

judicious use of the existing supply of Blood Culture bottles and are intended to focus on Blood Culture 

ordering in clinical situations where culture results are most likely to affect patient management. 

Please refer to tables below for the updated guidelines for the collection and ordering of initial and 

follow-up Blood Cultures 

 

 

 

 

Remember to follow these best practices: 

• Always draw two Blood Culture sets–  

   a single set is not optimal. 

• Avoid false-positive results due to skin 

  contamination by strictly adhering to 

  antiseptic protocols before venipuncture. 

• Always collect the recommended volume 

  of blood to maximize test sensitivity  

  (8-10 mL per bottle). 

• Do not draw blood cultures before an order 

   is placed. 


